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PPG

INDUSTRIAL FINISHES 

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

Pilt NF TBTO

Non-Conductive Concentrate

Wood Preservative and Water Repellant with TBTO

INDUSTRIAL

DANGER      POISON

CORROSIVE TO EYES AND SKIN

GUARANTEE:

Bis (tributyl tin) oxide - 3.41%

REGISTRATION NUMBER 24144

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Net Contents: 204 Litres

Manufactured for 
PPG CANADA INC.
880 Avonhead Road

Mississauga, Ontario

WOOD PRESERVATIVE AND WATER REPELLANT TREATMENT

Recommended Uses:

PILT (R) is designed to be used to treat exterior millwork, door
and window sash components, outdoor furniture components prior to
topcoating and siding for above ground applications.  The CMHC
(Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation) recognizes “PILT (R)”
complies with the preservative requirements of CAN 3-A440 M84 CSA
Standard for Windows.

Each product is specific for conventional or electrostatically
applied primers and topcoats.  PILT can be used without
topcoating.  Parts treated with this product are odourless when



dry.

USE LIMITATION:

Treatment facilities shall provide appropriate industrial hygiene
measures and safety equipment for the safe use of this product.
The treatment site must have effective containment and pollution
abatement technology to insure that the pesticide is not released
into the surrounding environment under normal operating
conditions. Freshly treated wood shall be handled and sorted in a
manner which provides no opportunity for the preservative release
into the environment. Outdoor treatment facilities are
prohibited.  Do not apply as an antifouling agent or as a
preservative for marine or fresh water structures.  Do not
freeze.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

Bend one (1) part by volume of PILT Concentrate with four (4)
parts by volume of water.  Do not apply undiluted concentrate to
wood products.

POST A COPY OF THIS LABEL IN THE TREATMENT AREA.

For use on wood joinery products including window and door
components or exterior non-structural decorative wood joinery
items which are not in ground contact. Do not use on wood
products which may come in contact with food, feed or drinking
water. Machine, cut, glue, and sand wood as desired prior to
treating. Do not apply over previously finished or stained wood.
Wood must be clean and dry. Engineered ventilation systems may be
required to remove solvent vapours during treatment, mixing or
drying.

Apply this product by the following methods:

a) Double vacuum system (closed system). Wood should be dry to
the touch upon removal from the treating chamber. Use a
treating schedule which achieves adequate distribution of
the active to meet market standards of customer
specifications

b) Bundle dipping or other immersion methods which utilize
automated technology. (3 minute minimum treatment)

c) Flood coating, Roller coating or for coating using automated
technology (15 second minimum treatment).

d) Spray box automated technology (treating parameters
appropriate for the specific unit and substrate). 

Finishing:

Prior to top-coating with paint, varnish or other materials the



wood must be free of residual solvent. Allow four to eight hours
under ambient temperature, 20°C or less drying time if
accelerated drying methods are used. 

Clean up:

Use water to remove wood preservative form contaminated surfaces.

Technical service: 

For technical service call PPG Canada Inc., Coatings & Resins
Group, 880 Avonhead Road, Mississauga, Ontario, L5J 2Z5, (905)
823-1100.

PRECAUTIONS 

POST A COPY OF THIS LABEL IN THE WORK PLACE

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

When handling the concentrate, wear coveralls, full face
protection with cartridge respirator, and impermeable gloves. In
addition, wear apron and boots if there is a potential for
getting wet by the PILT NF TBTO solution.

When handling freshly treated lumber, wear long pants and long-
sleeved shirts and impermeable gloves. wear impermeable apron and
boots if there is a potential for getting wet by the PILT NF TBTO
solution. Once dry, the treated wood can be handled with cotton
or leather gloves.

Wash hands and face thoroughly with soap and water after handling
and before eating, drinking, smoking and using the toilet. Change
clothing daily or more frequently if it shows signs of
contamination. Wash contaminated clothing separately from
household laundry. Not for use or storage in or around the home.
Clean contaminated equipment thoroughly prior to making welding
repairs.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to treatment site. 

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial

requirements.
5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product

and the cleanup of spills contact the Provincial Regulatory
Agency or the Manufacturer.

FIRST AID: 



In case of skin contact, remove contaminated clothing and
immediately wash skin with soap and water.  Get immediate medical
attention.  Wash contaminated clothing before reuse.  If in eyes,
flush eyes with water for at least 15 minutes.  Get medical
attention.  If swallowed, do not induce vomiting.  Get immediate
medical attention.  If inhaled, remove to fresh air.  Use
artificial respiration if breathing has stopped.  Get immediate
medical attention.  Contains Petroleum Distillates.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

Contains petroleum distillates.

Medical Response Information: Emergency medical or spill control
information - in U.S. (304) 843-1300, in Canada (514) 645-1320.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.

+))


